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It’s that time of year again where Chuck Facklam 

and Barb Noonan will be looking for volunteers for the car 
show.   If you have an hour or two to assist them, please 
step forward.  This is your club and the funds we make 
from the show help to subsidize the rest of our monthly 
events.  
 Barb Noonan has been reviewing the policies and 
procedures, and updating some areas that are a bit out of 
date.   She is doing a great job at this.   Karen Schwartz and 
Chuck Weimer are also doing a good job filling in our 
monthly events. Some plans are falling into place for the 
Rustbuster so we will keep you informed as the plans are 
finalized.    
 On that note, we still have a few summer months to 
fill in.   There have been some discussions on some 
possible events, so if those pan out, we will let you know.   
Again, we will still entertain ideas for possible tours or 
other events, thus if you have any, let any board member 
know.    
 Another discussion at the board meeting, was what 
to do with two large trophies that were used back in the 
1960’s and 1970’s.  Since they have been around a long 
time, one of them is pretty beat as you can see in the 
photos. The much larger one is in a 
plexiglass case and better preserved.     
Right now, they are taking up space at 
our home and we need to find a new 
place for them.   There has been some 
talk about taking the plaques off of 
them and getting rid of the trophies 
themselves.    

 As most of you know, we cancelled the February 
general meeting, this activated the emergency phone 
committee.   It has been a looong time since we had to do 
this, but…the weather was too icy and the snow was 
starting to pile up that morning to venture out.   We didn’t 
want anyone to get into an accident or to fall on the ice.   
Fortunately, we did not have a speaker that we had to 
cancel.   Barb Noonan owns the DVD of the movie so we 
can reschedule it sometime later.  Perhaps we can show it 
in November.   
 At the time the movie was being shot in Buffalo, 
some of our members were involved in the movie with 
their antique cars.   Lon had a ’31 Model A Ford Victoria at 
the time and attended the “casting call” for cars.   His was 
selected and does appear in the wide screen version.   
Several other LER members’ cars appear in the movie.  We 
also just found out that one of our members also drove their 
car around City Hall in the movie.   Let’s hope we get 
another chance to see it.   
 DON’T FORGET – OUR MARCH MEETING 
IS THE START OF DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME, SO 
DON’T BE LATE!! 

Valerie Wilson

 


